Monterey Park Tract Water Service District P.O. Box 1301 Ceres Ca. 95307

July 20th 2009

From: Board of Directors M.P.T.W.S. District

To: Presiding Judge Jack M. Jacobson Superior Court-Stanislaus County

Re:Civil Grand Jury Case # 09-14C

Response to Recommendations

On Thursday July 16th 2009, an emergency board meeting was called. At that meeting the current board of directors accepted Sebastian Jones resignation from the M.P.T.W.S.. District board of directors. Sighting the issue of "Not residing in the district any longer." The vote to accept said resignation was unanimous. None opposed.

The district has 60 days from July 16th 2009 to fill the vacancy. Unfortunately no community members have come forth to accept the open position as of to date. We are hopeful.

According to the governing rules of Stanislaus county board of supervisors, they(county board of supervisors) must try and fill the vacancy after our 60 days are up. (Which in the past they have "never" done.)

Stanislaus County should seriously consider "Absorbing" the Monterey Park Tract Board and turning the service district into a serious water district. For there now is only 3 board members left. Where there should be 5. There is no community participation when it comes to "wanting" to govern. No one seems to be interested in voluntary community service.

Respectfully Submitted

David I McNeir President of the Board

Monterey Park Tract Water Service District July 16th 2009

From the Desk of: Sebastian Jones-vice president

Re: Board Resignation

To the Board of Directors of the Monterey Park Tract Water Service District, It is with deep regret, that I must at this time submit my resignation to the board. I have recently moved out of District #5 which prohibits me from serving on this board. According to Government Code Section # 1780, I must at this time, this 16th day of July in the year 2009, submit to you my: "Resignation".

It has been a pleasure working with this board for the past 7 years. We have made great strides as a board in the last few years. I hope you can continue to move diligently ahead to achieve the goals that the board has set for itself in serving the community.

Please accept my resignation not as a defeat to our goals and purpose, but as a continual acceptance and performance of the laws that govern our land. You have my continued support and gratitude. I wish you much success in the coming years. Thank you for the opportunity to serve the community with you. You will be in my prayers.

Respectfully Yours

Sebastian Janes